

SAINT CHARLES' PARISH

5 Union Street, Paisley PA2 6DU Tel: 0141-889-2614

Email - stcharles@rcdop.org.uk Website: www.stcharles-paisley.org.uk Facebook.com/stcharlespaisley Twitter: @stcharles_rc Scottish Charity No. SCO13514



Parish Priest: Canon James Duggan

Permanent Deacon: Deacon Brian Mackenzie

Priest in Residence: Mgr. James Canon Cunningham (retired)

Liturgical Services

Saturday Vigil - 5:00pm Mass times:

Sunday - 10.30am, 12.00noon & 5.30pm

Weekdays - 10.00am

Thursday - 9:30-9:50am Confession:

Saturday - 9:30-9:50am, 4:30-5:00pm & after 5pm Mass

Rosary: **Exposition:** Weekdays - 9.35am

Thursday - 10.30-11.30am

Legacies

When making a will, have you thought of leaving a legacy to the parish or diocese?

Giff Aid

If you pay tax, fill in a Gift Aid form and we get an extra 25% on top of your donation.

Solemnity of St Peter & St Paul the Apostles - Year C

INTRODUCTION

God worked in a special way through Peter and Paul - and continues to work through us. Today we celebrate two men who could be considered the bedrock of the Church: Peter, the first pope, and Paul, the great evangelist who took the Gospel to the Gentiles. God worked through them in remarkable ways and works remarkably through us, if we're open to the leading of the Holy Spirit.

ST THERESE OF LISIEUX

The relics of St Therese of Lisieux will be in our diocese from 14th-16th September. They will be at St Mary's Church, Greenock from the evening of Saturday, 14th September until the morning of 15th, then they will be brought to St Mirin's Cathedral on Sunday, 15th September until the afternoon of 16th. All are welcome to come and pray before the relics of 'The Little Flower'.

MASS FOR VOCATIONS

There will be Mass offered for Vocations every first Tuesday of the month at 7.00pm in the Chapel of the Little Sisters in Greenock. All are welcome.

SUMMER CAMP

The Diocese of Paisley is offering a summer camp for school pupils aged 11 to the present S2 this summer at Alton Castle near Birmingham. Come along for a 5-day program of faithfilled fun: Holy Mass, prayer, games, activities, Alton Towers & SO MUCH MORE! Transport from Paisley and back. The trip will be from the 4th to the 8th August and costs £350.00. Places are limited. To reserve a place or find out more please contact Fr. John Morrison: Tel 0141 889 5056 or e-mail vocations@rcdop.org.uk.

SALESIAN SISTERS 50thANNIVERSARY IN SCOTLAND

To celebrate the Golden Jubilee of the Salesian Sisters arriving in Scotland, Mass will be celebrated by Bishop John Keenan at 3.00pm on Saturday 24th August in St. Fergus Church, Paisley. ALL are invited to share in this celebration of Holy Mass and for a buffet in the school hall afterwards. We would love to see people who have been involved with our work anywhere in Scotland. If you intend coming for and staying for the buffet please let us know for catering purposes. You can email your name and number of people coming to fmajubilee50@gmail.com. We look forward to seeing you there.

WORLD YOUTH DAY 2022

Registration is now open for World Youth Day 2022 in Lisbon, Portugal. Details of cost and dates will be advised soon. To register, please visit: https://rcdop.org.uk/news/world-youthday-2022-lisbon-for-a-lifetime-experience.

COLLECTION

Many thanks for last week's collection which amounted to £1,947. Next weekend the second collection is for the Building Fund.

SPECIAL COLLECTION THIS WEEKEND

The second collection this weekend is for Peter's Pence. This is the practice of the laity to provide financial support to the Holy See to allow the Holy Father the means to respond to those suffering as a result of war, oppression, natural disaster, and disease. Catholics around the world contribute roughly £70m annually through this collection. The US is the biggest contributor at 30%, followed by Italy, Germany, Spain, France, Ireland, Brazil and South Korea. In 2017 this collection raised £15,191 which is fully remitted to the Apostolic Nunciature.

200 CLUB JUNE DRAW

The winners for the June draw are:

1. 189 Mary Docherty - £200.00 147 Frank Berry - £100.00 2.

3. 142 Eilish Gallagher - £50.00

4. 180 Maureen McAllister - £25.00

5. 151 Yvonne Quinn - £25.00

For security, please confirm the last three digits of your phone number when you pick up your winnings from the Sacristy or Chapel House.

CHILDREN'S LITURGY

The Children's Liturgy will resume after the summer break, on Sunday, 18th August. All children who attend primary school are welcome to join us - we meet in the church hall just before the 10.30am Mass.

MONACO BOYS CHOIR

Please see the poster in the porch regarding the Monaco Boys Choir who will be performing at Paisley Methodist Church, Central Hall, 7 Gauze Street, Paisley, PA1 1EB on Thursday, 18th July at 7pm. Entry is free and donations will be gratefully received towards providing education for vulnerable children in Mwange Village, Democratic Republic of Congo.

HOLIDAYS

For all those on holiday over the coming weeks we hope that you have a refreshing and relaxing time. For those travelling, we pray that you will have a safe journey. For those visiting families, may it be moments to cherish. For those going on pilgrimage over the summer period, please keep the parish in your prayers. May God be with you all over this period.

VIGIL MASS

Thanks to Fr Raphael, who is celebrating the Vigil Mass this weekend as Fr Jim has a Mass to celebrate for a youth group in the Borders. Fr. Raphael will be here in a few weeks time to cover for when Fr. Jim is going to Canada for a wedding. Today is Fr. Raphael's Anniversary of Ordination—CONGRATULATIONS!